THE CITY OF SAN ANGELO, TEXAS
MINUTE RECORD OF A REGULAR MEETING OF
THE PUBLIC ART COMMISSION

Following notice and publication, the Public Art Commission convened in a regular meeting at 3:30 p.m.,,
September 24, 2024, in the Station 618 Conference Room, 618 S. Chadbourne, San Angelo, Texas.
Commission Members Present were Ryan Dalgliesh, Kat Bunker, Raul Ruiz, Mark Stevenson and Elaine
Stribling. Staff Members Present were Roger Havlak, Carl White, Kathleen Dabbert and Mayor Brenda Gunter.
Guests present were Joan Mertz, Julie Raymond, Becky Chandler, Beverly Stribling, Suzanne Sugg, Olivia
Langley, Jennifer Timm, Jerry Warnell, Susan Warnell, Heidi Brooks, Jean Hoelscher, Karen Hesse Smith, Kevin
Little, Debra Vance, Monica Ramos, Barbara Rallo and Shirley Oliphant. The minutes were recorded by Barbara
Stallworth.

L PEN SESSION (3:30 P.M.
A. Call to Order
With a quorum of the Public Art Commission Members present, Mr. Dalgliesh called the meeting to
order at 3:30 p.m. on Tuesday, September 24, 2024 at the Station 618 Conference Room, 618 S.
Chadbourne, San Angelo, Texas 76903.
B. Public Comment
Mr. White spoke to the Commission and public about Resolution 2024-055 that outlines the reasonable
rules for public comment at open meetings. He gave instructions on the matter and stated this will be
in effect at all open meetings moving forward.
1. CONSENT AGENDA
1. Consider approving the April 30, 2024 minutes. Mr. Stevenson motioned to approve the minutes.
The motion was seconded by Ms. Bunker. The motion carried with (5) ayes to (0) nay, with no public
comment.

III. REGULAR AGENDA: PUBLIC HEARING AND COMMENT

2. Discuss and consider an art mural at the skate park at Mountainview Park and recommend any
related matters. Mr. White showed pictures of a proposed mural at Mountainview Park as well as the park
location. Mr. White discussed the artist for the proposed mural and presented examples of the artist’s work
to the Board. Mr. Dalgliesh and Mr. Stevenson asked questions about the material the current temporary
mural is painted on. Mr. Kevin Little explained the condition of the temporary mural and recommended
something more permanent. Ms. Bunker recommended the art be more content, and less name, focused. Ms.
Stribling recommended the mural only be displayed during events. Mayor Brenda Gunter recommended the
art be reflective of the location and community. It was determined that more thought will be put into this
and be brought back to the Board at a later date for consideration of a more permanent work of art. In the
meantime, the proposed temporary banner could be placed at approved events.
3. Discuss and consider recommending the adoption of new guidelines for the process and
consideration of gifted or loaned art on public property. Mr. White reviewed the need for updated
guidelines. Mr. White discussed each section of the recommended guidelines with the Board and reminded
the Board that the Public Art Commission has no source of funding and all art is donated or loaned. Mr. White
asked the Board to review the guidelines. They will be discussed further at the next scheduled meeting. He
also discussed the process for the final approval of the guidelines.
Ms. Mertz asked questions regarding details of the application for consideration of art placement as well as
public access for this form and other documents for transparency with the public. Ms. Brooks inquired about
the responsibility for the maintenance of art that is loaned or donated. Ms. Ramos asked questions about the
process for reviewing applications for considering art and placement. Barbara Rallo had many questions about
the process of approving art, placement of approved art and recommendations of being more interactive with
the public.

4. Consider future agenda items. The next meeting date and time will be determined at a later date.
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IV. ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Stribling motioned for the meeting to be adjourned at 4:38pm. This motion was seconded by Mr.
Stevenson. The motion carried with (5) ayes to (0) nay, with no public comment.

Approved
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